
Term 2 Newsletter 
 2023 – 2024 
 

Message from Michelle Reysenn – Headteacher 

Dear families, 

It’s that time again, when we reflect and celebrate on all learning, pro-
gress, achievements, opportunities, and experiences, that staff, pupils, 
families, and visitors have been part of, during term 2 at Notton House.  
I will give you a flavour of a few of these things in my covering newslet-
ter note….. 

Outdoor education continues to provide pupils with a sense of personal 
well-being, and challenge, by encouraging them to try new activities 
such as climbing, and explore new places of local interest.  Weekly PHSE 
has enabled pupils to learn more about important topics, and current af-
fairs, such as Remembrance, Anti-bullying, Diwali, St Andrew’s Day, Bon-
fire Night, Road Safety Week and more.  Our SMSC continent of focus 
has been Europe...read more about what pupils have been learning 
about their chosen country within this newsletter.  Plus, our author of 
the term for our tutor reading sessions has been Roald Dahl.  Our well-
being curriculum really does go from strength to strength! 

During residential care, pupils have been enjoying many evening trips 
and activities, and it was wonderful for our visitors from Ofsted to see 
these in action, and recognise the continued ‘good’ work that all staff 
have achieved, when they carried out their annual inspection last month.  
Our residential provision has been complemented by the addition of two 
new after school clubs during terms 1 and 2, with coaches from in2sport 
and also a badminton coach has been supporting pupils twice a week to 
improve their skills. 

Finally, the countdown to Christmas has begun, competitions have been 
enjoyed by many, and prizes and certificates have been awarded for the 
best decorated classroom, and for the Christmas colouring competition! 
Lots of hard work will take place during the holiday period, with further 
site developments and improvements, and everyone is eagerly awaiting 
the American diner seating! 

And so, the time has come to wish you all a wonderful time with family 
and friends over the festive period.  Please do take care of yourselves 
and others, and enjoy the things that really matter. 

Michelle  



Term 2 WINNERS! 

Attendance: 95% & 
Above 

Green Token 

Winners 

100% Attendance 

Subject Winners 

Bennito Rio William F Joshua 

Connor Charlie Lance  Patrik 

Jack Riley   

William B Elliot 

Shawn  Blake 

Theo Reece 

Tommy Kaiden F 

Kacper Bobby 

Junior Chester 

Joshua 

Elliot 

Theo 

Kaiden F 

Jonah 

Reading Elliot, William B, Kacper, Joshua 

English Theo 

PHSE Charlie 

Home Cook Theo 

PE Charlie 

Maths Bobby, Blakey, Rio, Joshua, Patrik 

Science William B, Tom, Joshua, William F, Chester  

English Theo, Riley, Charlie 

ICT Anthony 

SMSC Blakey, Riley 

14-16 College Connor 

Most improved 
Attendance 

this term 

Taylon 

Riley 

Blake 

Kobie 

Natal 



PEWSEY 
Term 2 

Natalie, Leann, Sammy and Jo 

 We have had lots of out door adventures this term and 
have braved the weather. Although not all of us are 
keen on walking we have tried to participate and are 
working on keeping ourselves safe when outdoors. 

For Remembrance Day the school 
were lucky to have a visit from a parent who is a 
Colonel in The Royal Engineers. He shared his experi-
ences in the army and explained and showed all the 
kit and equipment he has, including his ceremonial 
sword, which was very popular.  

We have been cook-
ing this term and 
successfully made a 
roux sauce for a car-
bonara and all en-
joyed tasting it.  

We have enjoyed out science topic States of Mat-
ter and particularly enjoyed making different 
slimes and experimenting with making bubbles. 
We learnt that slime is neither a solid or liquid 
but has properties of both! 

We have been learning our multiplication facts and are 
particularly pleased that Times table Rock Stars has 
been purchased for us and a username and password 
will be sent home to fully benefit from it.  

Happy Christmas to everyone and we look forward 
to seeing Pewsey class back in January! 

 



We had a special visit to Notton from Bobby’s Dad,  

he is an engineer in the British Army 



DEVIZES 
Term 2 

Emma K, Jane, Amy and Emma A 

Report from Jane about what Devizes class get up to on a Friday 





SILBURY 
Term 2 

Nathan, Shaz, Chantal and Tiff 

 

We have had an amazing second term, we have welcomed new pupil Fred-
die to the class and new Learning Facilitator Chantal. 

Lego has been very popular in our class.  We have been 
busy playing together and building some sensational crea-

tions! 

In English we have learnt about smilies, researched 
tongue twisters and created our own winter alliteration 

poems 

In cooking the boys have been very productive this term. Making delicious gingerbread 
men, cookies, muffins and crepes. 

In outdoor education we have had trips to 
Lacock looking at the Harry Potter house, 
and display of poppies at the local 
church.  We have also been to Yatton 
Keynell park where the boys attempted the 
assault course!  

We also had a lovely festive afternoon at 
Whitehall Garden Centre visiting the 
Christmas Shop and looking at the animals, 
followed by hot chocolates! 

This term, in SMSC, we have been focusing on 
France! The children have been very enthusi-
astic about learning different facts about this country. 
Chantal -our new LF- is from France and has been keen to 
talk to the children about her home country.  

We wish you all a happy and safe Christmas and look forward to seeing you 
in the New Year!  



A lovely Autumn day for a local walk! 

Silbury class had a walk around Lacock for outdoor education, as the boys wanted a photo 

outside Harry Potter’s house.  They also saw a display of poppies outside the church and 

walked to the Ford. 



 

BROAD TOWN 
Term 2 

With Helen,, Nat and Lenny 

   

  

  

P.E                                                        
This term we have been prac-
tising our skills in badminton.  
We have learned many rules of 
the game and have developed 
our coordination skills. 

 

 

 

  

MATHS—This term we have focused on naming 2d &3d shapes. We have also learned their 
properties to describe them. We have practised our directional skills and also plotting coor-
dinates. 

ENGLISH—We have been reading the novel called Holes. We have completed 
shared reading activities as well as following the film.  The class have really en-
joyed the story line.  We have completed writing letters and understanding the 
qualities of each character 

DEAR—Our author of term 1 & 2 was Roald Dahl.  We have enjoyed group reading sessions 
where we have read Esio Trot. 

BROADTOWN CHRISTMAS NEWSLETTER 

Cooking/Art  

This term we have been 
cooking European food such 
as meatballs, pizza and cal-
zone. More recently, we 
have baked cookies and 
ginger bread. 

SCIENCE—This term in science we have been studying forces.  We have been describing 
what forces do, identifying forces as balanced or unbalanced.  We have looked at weight and 
mass using force meters to measure force in newtons and, we have investigated friction, up 
thrust and density. 

HUMANITIES— Our focus has been around different religious beliefs.  We have discussed 
the feeling and effects of loss and prioritised according to our thoughts in this matter.  We 
have explored emotions people feel with loss and have participated in discussions. 

SMSC 

We have been researching France.  
We are able to identify famous 
landmarks.  We have also learned 
about their culture as well as 
learning some basic vocabulary. 

OUTDOOR-ED 

This term during Outdoor Ed 
we have enjoyed going on 
trips to the woods.  During 
these sessions we have built 
dens, enjoyed being out in 
open spaces, appreciating 
wildlife and being outdoors. 



It’s good bye from me – I would like to say a 
massive thank you to all of the staff, 

parents, carers, and professionals that I 
have worked with over the past 13 

years, but most importantly the boys of 
Notton House Academy. I wish you all 
the very best with your futures and 

what it may bring you! 

Congratulations to Sue Gilson on your 
promotion! 

Boys have been displaying Christmas trees in thier 
areas and have been making sure that they all look 
very merry and bright! 

Lights and tinsel have been flowing with Christmas 
trips planned. The boys are sure to have the best 
lead up to Christmas!  

Whatever you are all doing the care team would like 
to take this opportunity to say thanks for your con-
tinued support and wish you all a 
very merry Christmas and a happy 
new year! 



MARLBOROUGH 
Term 2  

with Ben and Lucy   

English 

In English this term, the students of Marlborough have been learning about the word classes. We 
have been especially focused on nouns and verbs and how the use of these words can 
bring extra meaning to a sentence. 

Maths 

In Maths, everyone has been doing different topics whilst working towards their qualifications, as 
everyone has different strong points. Some of these topics include; algebra, addition 
of large numbers, subtraction, and long division. 

Food Tech 

There has been some amazing cooking skills shown off in Food Tech this term, I for 
one particularly enjoyed sampling the jerk spiced chicken wings! Some of the other meals/snacks 
cooked include; rice, gluten free apple pie. Theo also has some fun with the Ipad camera despite 
being reluctant to take photos for his coursework… 

E-sports 

Those that have chosen to do E-sports have been doing some amazing coursework, alongside 
showing off their gaming skills and excellent knowledge on how to start an inclusive 
gaming brand. On Friday, we had a celebration assembly in which Theo won the E-
sports effort award! 

SMSC 

This term, we have focused on Norway for our SMSC topic. We have looked into the geographical 
features of the landscape, the food and culture, and watched an special Christmas episode of 
Mortimer and Whitehouse ‘Gone Fishing’ that is based in Norway. 

Kandu 

Jack has continued to go to Kandu on a Tuesday and comes back enthusiastic 
about the day! 

Careers 

We have also been discussing next steps for the future with our year 11s in our Careers sessions. 
The pupils of Marlborough are thinking about potential college courses and even what they might 
do as a job post college. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Colouring Competition 

Thank you and well done to all pupils who entered the Christmas 
colouring competition. It was a tricky decision to make, but I can 

confirm that we have  

2 WINNERS! 
 

Well done to both Blake E and  
Chester W! 

 
Both boys will select a prize from our rewards box during the end 

of term assembly. 

Best Festive Classroom of 2023 Competition 

Well done to all the classes that decorated their rooms for Christmas, 
it was a really close call and two classrooms had made an exceptional 

effort, Hackpen Class and Alton Barnes Class. 



 

 

ITS BEGINNING TO LOOK A LOT LIKE CHRISTMAS 

The boys have been very bus decorating their classrooms and there will be a winner for the  

Best decorated classroom of 2023 



HACKPEN 
Term 2 

With Ant, Chloe and Ollie 

Merry Christmas one and all from Hackpen class. Firstly, let us start off by say-
ing “wow, what a term!” Hackpen have had their 3 stalwarts in Josh, Lance and 
Natal displaying all 3 core values (safety, kindness and respect) on a regular 
basis, causing envy across the entire school with the sheer number of green to-
kens accrued. As a class we are so close to filling our green token jar meaning 
we will be able to access a trip out of school (if the boys can agree on what 
that will be).  

In SMSC we have been within Europe specifically learn-
ing all about the tiny country of Liechtenstein, one of 
the most interesting facts being that 60% of all the 
worlds dentures are produced there, crazy stuff.  

 

We have covered many interesting topics in PSHE with the boys being particularly interested in 
Anti-bullying week and from that we will be accessing a course on the Anti-bully Alliance web-
site to educate ourselves more.  

 

George’s Marvellous Medicine has been the book of choice, reading particularly 
from Josh has been exceptional, however, it was unanimously decided that Rik 
Mayall’s version that we found on YouTube is the GOAT.  

 

In Hackpen class we have slipped into a morning routine that gets us set-
tled, brains working and ready for education and it goes something like 
this… 

1. Quordle – a more advanced version of wordle where you have to 
work out what the 4 words are. 

2. Flagle – A flags of the world guessing game, you have 6 guesses to 
work out the flag, with each guess a part of the flag gets revealed 
(Ollie isn’t allowed to help as he knows every flag in the world be-
cause he’s so cool). 

3. Worldle – A shape of a country is shown and you have 6 guesses to 
work out which country it is, bonus rounds include population, neigh-
bouring countries and the capital city. 

4. Wheretaken – We see a picture and have to guess which country 
that picture is taken. 

5. Globle – a guessing game to find out what the mystery country is, with each 
guess you find out how far away you are from the mystery country. 

6. Globle Capitals – as above but with capital cities. 

All boys have knuckled down this term with regards to core lessons, making excellent progress 
with both their English and Maths. In outdoor education we have been climbing and also mak-
ing campfires in our forest school area. Josh showed particular interest in climbing and did ex-
cellently when climbing the high wall on the automatic belays. The boys have made all sorts of 
delights in food tech ranging from chicken schnitzel to gingerbread. In P.E it appears we may 
have the next Nathan Robertson and Gail Emms in Lance and Natal as they have taken to bad-
minton like ducks to water, putting on an exhibition of stunning rallies. 

Overall it has been an enjoyable term with all boys making great improvements, not only aca-
demically but also in their contribution to school life, this was proven during the rewards cere-
mony where the boys picked up numerous certificates and prizes for their successes. 

Have an amazing Christmas break and we look forward to welcoming Hackpen class back in January! 



Remembrance Learning 

A wonderful week of learning took place to mark Remembrance, lots of lovely work created 

and displayed in Reception, our very own Army Cadet Josh wore his uniform with pride to 

mark the occasion. 



ALTON BARNES 
Term 2 

With Ron, Steve  
and Anzhelika 

Fantastic photos of our pupils enjoying the great 
outdoors at Climbing Academy in Chippenham. 

Alton Barnes’ boys are loving their time on Friday each 
week. 

Our pupils enjoyed Egyptian 
Culture, as part of their Human-

ities Education Programme! 

Congratulations to Patrik, William, An-
thony, Taylon and Charlie for amazing 
work. 

We wish you a Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year!!! 



Huge Thanks to Our Students! 
Thank you to Josh, Lance, Natal, and Rio, who supported the re-
cent interviews, by representing the student council, meeting with 
the candidates, asking questions, and sharing feedback to the lead-

ership team. Well done all! 

 

And a MASSIVE Congratulations to… 

Well done to Emma Kelleher, and Nathan Dunford, who have both been 
appointed as class teachers for Devizes, and Silbury class, respectively. 
Emma will be sharing her teaching role, with Rachel, a new colleague 
soon to start at Notton, who was also successfully appointed as class 

teacher for Devizes. Emma will continue with her Thrive role on the days 
Rachel is leading Devizes class. 

 

 

Ofsted Visited Notton House: November 2023 

With huge thanks to all staff, pupils, families, and visiting profes-

sionals, who all continue to contribute to a safe and successful 

educational and care experience for the young people at Notton 

House. 

This is the academy’s 5th GOOD judgment in a row! Here’s a few 

lines from the most recent report… enjoy! 

Children told the inspectors that they like and/or love being at the 
school. They feel safe, and they like the staff who care for them 
and have fun. They like their residential areas and the children 

they live with. 
 

Staff are skilled at assessing children’s needs and quickly identify 
what specialist support is needed. The support from the ‘well-being 

hub’ is valued by children and families. 
 

Staff support children to do lots of different activities. Children are 
encouraged to join clubs in the community. This helps them build 

social networks and friendships outside of the school. 



 



Badminton Club 

It's NEW! Autumn 2023! 
Pupils and staff are very excited to be able to take part in the weekly badminton after-school club 



CHERHILL 
Term 2 

With Andy, Karen,  
Pete and Lauren 

Another term completed! So, what have the class been up to? 

There has been a lot of good learning going on in both English and Maths. In English, we have 
been looking at GCSE Past Exam papers to see what is involved to answer questions to achieve a 
good grade. We have been learning about PEE paragraphs and PETER paragraphs and also look-
ing ahead to the descriptive writing part of the exam. 

In maths, there has been some wonderful work completed, some of which is very high level, in-
cluding multiplication and division, expanding brackets, trigonometry and Surds. Rio and Tom 
have also just completed a past GCSE Higher Tier Exam paper to enable them to pick up on are-
as that they particularly need to be working on. 

In science, there have been some explosive experiments and the students stud-
ying physics are tackling some very complex questions. We have had some 

great discussions in our PSHE lessons and some tasty offerings 
produced in Food Technology.  

 

 

 

 

 

The students studying E-Sports have been learning the teams that are in-
volved, the games that can be played and money that can be made, and 
they have also designed a logo for their own E-Sports brand.  

 

Rio has been attending The Wheels Project in Bristol on a Friday morning 
and over this term he has stripped down an engine and then rebuilt it! This 
has been quite a task, but he has completed it. Well done! 

 

 

 

 

In Outdoor Education, the group have visited the local climbing centre 
and scaled the walls using high ropes! 

In SMSC, we have been studying the continent of Europe. Our chosen 
country was the United Kingdom – keeping things close to home - and 
this has been very interesting.  

Have a great Christmas break! 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you all!!  



Staff and students, made the actors from Image Theatre group, feel 
very welcome. A wonderful performance of The Selfish Giant was 

enjoyed by so many!  



Term 2 

With Anton and Sharon WESTBURY 

 

In SMSC we looked at Switzerland and the different way of 
life for teenage boys living there compared to The UK, it 
was very interesting, Switzerland is famous for its cheese and chocolate 

and the way of life over there seems better than here in the UK.  

In PSHE we have had weekly lessons ranging from Re-
membrance Day, Anti-bulling week, where we wore odd 
socks for a day, most boys wear odd socks daily, so this 
was an easy thing to do and lately we have been learning 
about Christmas around the world, and how other coun-
tries celebrate it. 

Term 2 has been relatively quiet for us, our boys have engaged in some 
great work, several outdoor education lessons and a fair few board games, 
our favourite being Monopoly (Riley wins every time) and our favourite card 
games Monopoly Deal and Exploding kittens.  

Here’s How some People Celebrate Christmas the World 

Poland: People Share a Pre-Dinner Wafer. ... 

Slovakia: Carp for Dinner. ... 

Sweden: St. Lucias day 

Greece: Christmas Trees and Boats. ... 

Ethiopia: Christmas Processions. ... 

Germany: Christmas Markets. ... 

Philippines: Nochebuena and Lots of Lights. ... 

Austria: Krampus Hunts for Naughty Children 

We wish you all a merry Christmas and peaceful New Year and we look 

forward to welcoming the boys back in 

January. 



Year 11 Past and Present 
 

Year 11 Leavers 2023 

We have had a busy year with our 2023 leavers. 

Lots of pupils, lots of visits, lots of interviews 
and 

lots of destinations. 

This year we have leavers taking college courses 

at: 

• New College Swindon 

• Access Creative College 

• Bath College 

• Weston College 

• Impact Mentoring  

 

 

 

It is great to hear from ex-pupils and their parents 

with regular updates with how well they are doing. 

On a recent visit to Somer Valley campus of Bath 

College, we caught up with Harley, who is working 
well in the construction department. He was busy 

building a wall when we arrived, but took time away 
to say hello.  To all our leavers – all the best for your 

future.  Keep working hard and keep in touch. 

 

 

 

 

 

Careers Guidance with current Year 11 pupils 

 

All of our current year 11 have now met with Steven 

Newman. Steve is a professionally qualified Careers Adviser 

with over 10 years’ experience working directly with 13-24 

year olds in schools, further and alternative education 

settings. 

He visits Notton on Thursdays and has now met with every 

year 11 pupil. As a result of this, we are busy planning visits, 

prior to applying, for a range of courses that pupils have 

expressed an interest in. 

More information on Steve and the work he does to support 

careers guidance can be found here: 

https://www.newmango.co.uk/about-newmango.php 



NHA Site Updates 

Notton House Academy 

Facilities Available to Hire 

All facilities available for £25 per hour (30 minute bookings also available) 

To make a booking please visit www.Schoolhire.co.uk  

 

 

     

New American diner 

 themed booths and  

tables to be 

installed in the 

dining room  

New fencing to be  

installed around the  

forest school area  

Fitness sutie  

refurbishment.  

New  flooring,  

re-decoration and 

 hopefully new 

 equipment!! 

  



Parent Pay is now up and running, you should have 

received details on how to set up  your account. 



 

Please can I remind all families of the Uniform Policy:- 
 

 
School Uniform 

A compulsory Notton House polo shirt (Royal Blue) 
 

A compulsory Notton House sweatshirt (no hood) or 
grey fleece 

 
Black or Grey Trousers (No tracksuit bottoms al-

lowed except for P.E. lessons) 
Black Shoes (no other colours permitted) 

 
P.E. Kit 

 
Students are permitted to wear their own PE kit but this must not include items 

with large logos. 
 

Trainers (no black soles are permitted for indoor P.E. lessons) 
 

Trousers can be purchased from supermarkets such as ASDA or Tesco. 

School polo shirts, sweatshirts and fleeces are available for purchase directly from 
school. All the garments offer excellent value for money and are made from hard 

wearing, machine washable fabrics, embroidered with our logo. 

 

Price List 

Item Size Cost 

Polo Shirt 9/10, 11/12 £6.50 

Polo Shirt S/M/L £8.50 

Sweatshirt 12/13 £7.00 

Sweatshirt S/M/L/XL £8.50 

Fleece Youth L/XL £11.00 

Fleece S/M/L/XL £13.70 






